## 11/16/2009

## **Saber Spirit Club Meeting**

- 1) All attendees went around the room and introduced ourselves
- 2) Secretary's notes from 10/19/2009 meeting approved
- 3) Treasury report
  - Homecoming 114.88 for parade decorations
  - WEF Dinner 309.20
  - Saber Mascot 1141.60
  - Ending Total: 8343.39
  - Homecoming Concessions: netted enough to pay for Mascot
  - Discussion on mascot was that it is currently being cleaned and taken care of by Mr. Kurth. Mostly favorable comments on how it looks and we had some discussion of a try out program for those wearing it may be worth asking about.
- 4) Laura Fons and Lisa Weber will pick a date for teacher appreciation meal working with Mr. Kurth. The date will be an in-service day probably in January. We have many volunteers signed up for baking desserts. Last year Infusino's was served.
- 5) Discussion for Prom will begin at January's meeting
- 6) Senior Night is May 28<sup>th</sup>. This is a night for all senior's to congregate to sign yearbooks, watch the DVD of their four years that TV tech puts together and enjoy pizza and cake provided by the Saber Spirit Club.
- 7) Scholarship Committee will meet after the holidays. We have many volunteers for this committee also. Only parents that do not have a senior may be on the selection committee. SSC will be once again award 3-\$500 scholarships. Kathy Mauer would be willing to train a new chairperson
- 8) Fundraising, Membership, Communication Committees are currently being developed. More discussion about these in January.
- 9) Directories will be mailed out this week. Final cost was \$480. That is approximately \$1.50 for each directory.
- 10) Saber Spirit Wear is currently being re-vamped. We are trying very hard to have an order form ready for one order before Christmas. Watch SSC website for ordering information. More updates and developments will be made after the holidays. We are looking to expanding and keeping Tall and Plus sizes, good variety with quality products, new logos, and online ordering capability. Once form is released, it will be sent to all SSC members via online, available in the school office, and in the daily announcements.
- 11) 759 calendars were sold were sold this year. This number is just barely up from last year. There will still be approximately \$9000 to hand out in grant requests. Grant committee will meet in December. Next year a parent liaison for each group participating will be appointed. This will improve the organization of this fundraiser and alleviate some of the detail orientated problems that occurred.
- 13) Completion on the floor pieces project is coming to an end. Approximately 50 pieces have been or will be delivered by December 1<sup>st</sup>
- 14) Thanks to Connie Siegel and the Gridiron Club for selling SSC mugs at the Franklin Youth Football games. We took in an extra \$175 (approx.) of profit.

- 15) A sweatshirt, floor piece, clings, mug, beads and magnet were donated to the Franklin Foundation held on November 13.
- 16) Don't forget to mark your calendars for **May 1**<sup>st</sup>, **2010** for the **2**<sup>nd</sup> **annual recycling event** held in the south parking lot of FHS. We will be looking for technically savvy Guys and Girls that can take apart things of metal, computer hard drives, etc. These items are worth more disassembled. Do your part and keep the junk out of the landfill. Save your "**trash for cash**" for May 1<sup>st</sup>. (Non-working Christmas lights qualify for recycling.) Robotics interested in working with us on Recycle day 5/1/2010

Next meeting Jan. 18 2010

In attendance: Jan Coenen, Wendi Ward, Janet Kluesner, Connie Siegel, Cindy Minshall, Kathy Adam, Nancy Hammernik, Andrea Darst, Cindy Strommen, Thea Flasch, Tim Flasch, Kelly Farris-Renner, Shauna Whitehead, and Lisa Weber.